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Covered Dish Dinner, Elections Slated 
The Garden Oaks Civic Club Meeting will be held on 

Tuesday, December 5 at 7:00 pm at Garden Oaks Baptist 
Church on N. Shepherd. Elections of 1990 Civic Club officers 
will be preceeded by a covered dish dinner. 

Anita Scherer, Editor 
4223 Apollo 

Richard Lipham, 2nd V.P., 
Programs The Civic Club will provide the meats and drinks. Mem­

bers are asked to bring covered dishes in the following 
categories according to the first letter of your last name: A-E 
Deserts; F-L Salads; M-R Vegetables; and S-Z Breads. If you 
have any questions, please call Martha Rhea, Food Chairman 
at 691-4433. 

Houston, Texas 77018 
956-7809 

Margaret Hall, Secretary 
Arthur Smith, 
Advertising 861-0321 

Gazette Ad Rates 
$35 per Month • $100 - 3 Months • $175 - 6 Months 

Deadline for January Gazette Is December 11 

Baby-sitting will be available during the business portion of 
the meeting for $1 .00 per child. Come join in the fellowship and 
bring a neighbor to the meeting w~h you. 

N. Shepherd Widening Project Underway 
The North Shepherd widening 

project, officially called Project 
110-7-16 Spur 261, kicked off con­
struction on November 6, 1989. 
The $6.4 million project consists of 
replacing approximately one mile of 
N. Shepherd from the 61 O Loop to 
43rd Street/Crosstimbers and 
widening N. Shepherd from four 
lanes to six twelve-foot wide lanes. 

Janelle Gbur, Public Affairs Of­
ficer for the State Department of 
Highways and Public Transportation 
and Garden Oaks Section 2 resi­
dent, presented an overview of the 
project at the Garden Oaks Civic 
Club meeting on November 7. Mr. 
Quincy Allen, Assistant to the Resi­
dent Engineer in charge of this 
project, provided additional details 
concerning the construction of the 
project. 

The project will be constructed 
in three phases and will take 26 

months to complete. In Phase I the 
west section of North Shepherd will 
be removed and replaced. During 
this phase, two lanes of northbound 
and two lanes of southbound traffic 
will be maintained on the existing 
section of N. Shepherd. During 
Phase II the easternmost section of 
N. Shepherd will be removed and 
replaced. Traffic during this phase 
will be maintained on the new sec­
tion and the existing center portion 
of N. Shepherd. During the third and 
final phase of the project the center 
section of N. Shepherd will be 
removed and replaced. Bus traffic 
will still be allowed on N. Shepherd 
during the entire construction period 
even though the temporary lanes 
will be narrowed to allow for two 
lanes of traffic each way. Several 
side streets may be closed off 
during different phases of the con­
struction; however, every effort will 

be made to assure good traffic flow. 
The new roadway pavement will 

consist of 9 inches of concrete and 
will be wide enough to accom­
modate three lanes of traffic 
northbound and three lanes south­
bound. The design life of the new 
road is 20 to 25 years. 

In addition to the road construc­
tion, the Burlington Northern Rail­
road bridge will be replaced to 
accommodate the widening of N. 
Shepherd. A temporary bridge for 
the railroad will be constructed so 
that the old bridge can be removed 
and a new one built. 

A copy of the project plans were 
left with the Civic Club for 
reference. For additional information 
Ms. Gbur or Mr. Allen may be con­
tacted at 869-4571. 
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From the President. .. 
Christmas is still magic for me. It 

does come around a lot faster now, 
but the enchantment is the same. 
There will be a change for our fami~ 
ly this year though. We are moving 
our Christmas morning celebration 
three blocks east. Doesn't sound 
like much in this mobile society, but 
since the previous forty-one 
December 25th's have been spent 
in one place, three blocks is 
monumental. It will still be a Garden 
Oaks Christmas though, tromping 
through pine needles instead of 
snow and the chances of short 
sleeves much greater than ski jack­
ets. Funny isn't it, that we keep on 
singing about "White Christmas" 
and "Jack Frost nipping", etc. when 
that is so unlike our reality. The 
good news is however, that none of 
that keeps us from being filled with 
the miraculous spirit of Christmas. 
Where there are friends or family or 
both; a warmth of caring that sur­
rounds us with love and tradition; 
neighbors who make a special effort 
to be neighborly; and that feeling 
that something magical could occur 
in our lives --- There is Christmas 
(even three block east!) 

Merry Christmas to you all --­
and a Happy New Decade! 

~ff~ 
1990 Officers Nominat­
ed; Elections Tuesday 

The nominating committee 
presented the following list of in­
dividuals at the November Civic 
Club meeting as nominees for 1990 
officers of the Civic Club: 

President: Susan McMilllan 
Vice-President Membership: 

Terri Weinberger 
Vice-President Programs: 
Martha and Joe Rhea 
Treasurer: Barbara and Arv 

Vllutls 
Secretary: Jaime Pierce 
Elections for these positions will 

be held at the Civic Club Meeting 
(Tuesday, December 5). The 
Nominating Committee consisted of 
Richard Lipham, Chairman, Mar­
garet Hall, Terry Jeanes, Jaime 
Pierce, and Anita Scherer. 
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+++++++++ 
4. Christmas Decors- 4 +, tion Contest Dec 17 ..&. 

Christmas just isn't .,.. 
..&. Christmas without festive lights ..&. 
.,.. and yuletide decorations. On .,.. 
.& Sunday, December 17 all .& 
-,.. homes in Garden Oaks will be -,.. 
.& judged in the Garden Oaks .& 
-,.. Outdoor Christmas Decoration -,.. 

Contest. The sponsors of this 
..&. annual contest are Garden £ 
.,.. Properties; Regency Title; -P 
£ Legato, The Hair Salon; and £ 
.,.. Suzanne Debien, Realtors. -P 
.& The judges will drive down .& 
-,.. each street and choose first, .ip 
.& second and third places for the 
-,.. following categories: "Best 4 

Home Decoration", 
.A "Old-Fashioned Christmas", "A .A 
.,.. Child's Delight", and "Best .,.. 
£ Entryway or Door". In addition, £ 
.,.. a prize will be given to the .,.. 
£ "Most Original Decoration" . .A 
-,.. Also, recognition will be given -,.. 
.A to the best decorated block. 
-,.. Share your festive spirit and 4 
.A decorate your home for the .& 
-,.. holidays. .ip 

+++++++++ 
Brea~ast • 

With ,, ~-~~ 
Santa ?'!J;nr:.~::-

st. Matthew's United Methodist 
Church is sponsoring a Breakfast 
with Santa for area children and 
their parents on Saturday, Decem­
ber 9th at 9:30am. The church is lo­
cated on the corner of North 
Shepherd and Crosstimbers. There 
is no charge for breakfast, but 
reservations are required. Photos 
with Santa will be available at a 
nominal charge. Call Barbara Fal­
con at 692· 7799 or the church office 
at 697-0671 to make reservations . 
Everyone is welcome to attend. 

Scout Fair December 2 
The 75th annual Boy Scout Fair 

will be held on Saturday, December 
2 at the Astrohall from noon until 
6pm. Tickets are $3.00 per family 
and can be purchased from any 
Boy Scout. For tickets or more infor­
mation call Sammie Broadrick at 
686-1684. 



Recycling Report Card 
The recycling committee is pleased to report the figures for the month of 

November. 

Paper (subtotal)* 
Newsprint* 
Computer 
Misc. 

Metals 

xx,xxx lbs 
3301bs 
4901bs 

$xxx.xx 
$ 26.40 
$ B.76 

Aluminum cans 233 lbs $102.5B 
Other 2B lbs $ 5.45 
Batteries 4.5 $ 4.50 

$ 35.16 

$ 112.53 

Glass 2900 lbs $ B7.00 
SUBTOTAL $ 234.69 
*Figures for newsprint were not available at press time. 

After recycling for six months the recycling committee would like to report 
year-to-date figures of what this project has brought in to the Civic Club. 

Gross Income: $17B6.49 
Expenses: $ 676.31 
Net Income: $1110.1B 
Expenses include such items as the Recycling T-shirts, magnetic signs, 

parts and material for the glass crushers, and fuel reimbursement. Most of 
these expenses are taken out of the revenue before it is donated to the Civic 
Club. A budget will be prepared for 1990. 

The Recycling Committee volunteers can now be identified by green 
"Garden Oaks Recycling" T-Shirts and matching magnetic signs on all "offi­
cial" recycling vehicles. Anyone picking up your recyclables on Garden Oaks 
Recycle Pick-up Day without these distinguishing features should be 
reported. Take down their license number and call Pam Parks at 868-5223. 

To date approximately 16% of the households in Garden Oaks are recy­
cling. We would like to increase this participation. In the first few months of 
1990 recycling committee members and volunteers will be going door to door 
to ask a few questions about how residents feel about recycling and what 
can be done to make it easier for you to recycle. These people will be wear­
ing the green recycling T-shirts in order to be easily identified. 

The next pick-up date will be Saturday, December 9. Remember to set 
out your articles before Barn. You can also personally drop off your recycl­
ables at Graham Park on the Recycle Pick-up day from Barn until the volun­
teers go home (between 1 O and 11 am). Please be timely; the volunteers 
work very hard on this day and do not want to wait around anymore than they 
have to. If no one is at the park when you bring your stuff by, please keep it 
until the next pick-up. If you will be out-of town on the pick-up day or need 
special help with setting your items out on the curb, call Sammie Broadrick 
at 686-1684 or Pam Parks. If you would like to help, 
come to Graham Park at Barn on the second Saturday 

~ · left soUMagnolia 
Landscape 

• Landscaping 
• Lawn Sprinkler System 
• Tree Pruning 
• Lawn Maintenance 
•Drainage 

Free Estimates 
10% Discount with this coupon 

688-5347 

DOYLES 
ON34TH 

Family owned and 
operated for 35 years, 

your neighborhood 
restaurant. 

2136 w. 34th 686-8271 

of the month. Or just come out to see our operation. 
We can use you! 

A reminder: we recycle newspaper, cardboard, 
grocery sacks, glass containers (without lids), alumi­
num cans and non-ferrous (NOT STEEL) metals. Be 

.·· ~ .. . ~ Mt¢1Yf!londs 
~- l?- ,1~J)Q?l:fl~~a~si:c C.!i!~, Inc. 

aware: several bottlers of soft drink companies are 
using steel cans instead of aluminum. Use the magnet 
test if you are not sure. (A magnet will not stick to alu­
minum.) Also, please remove lids from glass con­
tainers before placing out to recycle. If you don't do it, 
we do, and it really slows our progress down. The 
labels can be left on. Newspapers should be bundled, 
tied or placed in paper grocery sacks. Please try to 
avoid plastic bags. 
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Critter Corner 
by David Horsley 

Has anyone seen those big old 
broadwinged hawks cruising Gar­
den Oaks lately? I noticed one over 
the YMCA last week, and another 
one over my house being chased by 
a gang of blue jays. The hawks look 
like planes compared to our other 
birds. 

Here's a note from Preston 
Gordon of W. 42nd saying he saw 
an Indigo Bunting! I'm not sure I 
would know one if I saw one, but it 
sounds beautiful. Preston also 
wonders if there is anything us ordi­
nary citizens can do about the 
Africanized bee invasion. He notes 
that there are beekeepers all over 
Houston who are going to be af­
fected by those mean bees when 
they arrive. Anyone got any ideas? 

Didn't seem to be as much pil­
fering of our recycling stuff this 
time. Maybe the "unauthorized pick­
er-uppers" are getting the mes­
sage? 

Back to gechos for a minute: 
while visiting a friend over in the 
Braeswood area, I noticed two fat 
geckos on her front porch. Ap­
parently the gecko invasion has 
reached southwest Houston al­
ready. She thought they were 
chameleons, so I had to give her a 
brief herpetology lesson, which I 
know she took to heart judging by 
the funny look she gave me after­
wards. 

The geese were a little late this 
year, all right. My neighbor Kate 
Scott and I intend to drive out to 
Katy soon to watch the honkers on 
the ground. It is a pretty sight, if you 
haven't yet seen it: millions of geese 
on the ground and in the air, all 
talking at once. Don't miss it. 

About those neighbors of mine 
who were setting their paper out 
with their garbage: they both cheer­
fully agreed to start recycling when 
I asked them. Too easy! 

A special note to all of you good 
recycler types: thanks for your sup­
port of our recycling program. We 
think it is a terrific success, and fun 
to boot. Anyone is welcome to 

come ouJ to Graham Park next time 
and assist with unloading and sort­
ing. In fact, we could use some 
more help. We are also trying to put 
together a questionnaire that we 
will use door-to-door to find out 
more about our neighbors' attitudes 
toward recycling, with the goal of 
making it easier for more people to 
get involved. Stay tuned. 

Notes 
From the Garden 

by Jan Koenig 
It's the time of the year when 

the crops that grow best are the 
greens, the cabbages, and the root 
crops (turnips, beets, etc.) Although 
the winter vegetables aren't always 
impressive in size and color as 
some of the warmer weather crops, 
they have a special appeal all their 
own. What they lack in physical ap­
pearance they more than make up 
for in quick growth, productivity, 
and nutrition. 

While tomatoes may take three 
months or more from planting of the 
seed to harvesting of the first fruit, 
mustard greens can be ready for 
picking as little as one month after 
planting. In fact, they can even be 
enjoyed earlier if you eat the thin­
nings. 

As a confirmed "lazy gardener," 
I tend to plant crops like mustard 
greens the lazy way, i.e., by scatter­
ing the seeds randomly over the 
area to be planted. While this 
method works well, it can result in 
the plants being spread too· closely 
together. 

To remedy the situation and give 
each plant enough room to grow 
properly, it's important to thin out 
some of the crop. As difficult as it is 
to sacrifice healthy and vigorous 
plants, proper thinning actually im­
proves the total productivity of the 
garden. With more room to feed and 
to breathe, the remaining plants 
grow faster, larger, and have fewer 
problems with bugs and diseases. 

4 

Of course, the thinnings don't go 
to waste. This past weekend 
(11-13-89), the thinnings from a fifty 
square foot of plot of mustard 
greens filled a large grocery bag to 
overflowing. The sacrificial plants 
will provide valuable nutrition for 
patrons of our local food pantry who 
otherwise would do without. 

. If you want to see what mustard 
greens look like outside of the 
grocery store, we're growing them in 
the second bed from the right as 
you're facing the elementary 
school. We also just planted more at 
the other end of the same bed. See 
you at the garden! 

Waltrip MOO 
Raises Funds 

Parents, get a jump on your 
Christmas shopping or get that long 
needed rest! The Waltrip High 
School Rambling Roses Drill Team 
will sponsor a Mother's Day Out for 
children ages 3 to 17 years on 
Saturday, December 2 from 
10:00am to 4:00pm at the Waltrip 
Campus (1900 W. 34th Street). 
Registration is from 9:00am to 
10:00am. The cost is $10 for one 
child and $3 for each additional child 
per family. Refreshments will be 
served; however, children are re­
quired to bring a sack lunch. There 
will be one adult for each 10 
children. The Waltrip Rambling 
Roses Parents Club and drill team 
members will teach the children fun 
dance routines and other activities. 

The Rambling Roses Drill Team 
has been invited to perform at 
Epcot Center in Florida in March 
1990. Since HISD does not provide 
any funds for this trip, the girls must 
raise all of the money on their own 
(approximately $600 per girl). 
Mother's Day Out is one of the ac­
tivities to help raise money for the 
trip. These girls will be representing 
our community. Please show your 
appreciation for their hard work by 
supporting their activities. For more 
information contact Lilia Delgado at 
690-6711, Mary Perales at 
694-4439, Sharon Rankin at 
686-7066, or Susan Anthony at 
695-8745. 



Santa Claus Coming to 
Garden Oaks 

Santa Claus will be making an 
appearance Monday through Wed­
nesday, December 18-20th in the 
pocket park on 42nd and Sue Bar­
nett from 7pm to 9pm. Neighbor­
hood helpers will serve Wassail and 
cookies to all visitors. Volunteers 
are needed to help with decorating 
the park for Santa's arrival. Please 
call Sammie Broadrick at 686-1684 
if you would like to help. 

Channel 26 has asked to film 
Santa's visit to our neighborhood 
for a Christmas special. We don't 
know which night it will be, but we 
want a good turnout so invite all 
your friends! See you at the park! 

~tJmim 
Hope for the Homeless 

Homeless Intervention Services 
of Texas, Inc. operates Transitional 
Living Centers for Families and 
Single Adults. These centers work 
in close harmony with the Star of 
Hope Mission to provide long-term 
education and training programs in 
a structured environment that leads 
to a beginning of self-supporting in­
dependence. 

This holiday season remember 
those who are not as fortunate. 
Elsewhere in this issue is an oppor­
tunity to help this organization with 
a monetary gift. Garden Oaks resi­
dent Frank Wlseburn, Director of 
Transitional Living Center for 
Families, thanks you for your 
generous support of this worthy en­
deavor. 

Special Christmas 
Music 5:00 P.M. 

Sundays 

GARDEN OAKS BAPTIST CHURCH 
; 3206 North Shepherd 

Houston, Texas 77018 • 864-4447 

BIBLE STUDY - 9:45 A.M. 
MORNING WORSHIP - 11 :00 A.M. 
CHURCH TRAINING - 5:45 P.M. 
EVENING WORSHIP - 6:45 P .M. 

WEDNESDAY PRAYER SERVICE - 5:45 P.M. 

Jerry W. Lemon, Ph.D., Pastor 

Christmas 
Music 
Programs 

Garden Oaks 
Baptist Church on 

North Shepherd will present special 
Christmas music Sunday evenings 
in December beginning at 5:00 pm. 
The programs are: 

December 3 - Carols of the 
World, 5:00 pm 

December 1 O - "Something's 
Up Down in Bethlehem" presented 
by the Children's Choir, 5:00 pm 

December 17 - Christmas 
Cantata, "The King of Love", 5:00 
pm 

December 24 - Christmas Eve 
Candlelight Service, 5:00 pm 

Everyone is welcome to come 
and enjoy these special musical 
presentations. 

Garden Club Elects 
Officers 

The Garden Oaks Garden Club 
held its final regular meeting of the 
year on Thursday, November 9 at 
the home of Katherine Hardin, 
President. Officers were elected for 
1990. They are Candy Foster, 
President; Jackie Batis, 
Vice-President; Llsabell Katzer, 
Secretary and Grace B la Ir, 
Treasurer. In addition to the elec­
tions members worked on their 
Christmas flower pot projects. 

The next regular meeting will be 
held in March, 1990. At this meet­
ing committees will be named and 
projects for the year discussed. 
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Holiday Greetings 

from 

The Hair Salon 
866 Wakefield 

Houston, Texas 77018 

(713) 695-6865 

5 

YARD OF THE 
MONTH 

Bobbi and Jim Barnett 
926 Lamonte 

Readers' Forum 
Readers' Forum is an ex­

perimental column designed for you 
to express your opinions, ideas, or 
just if you would like to share some­
thing with the rest of the neighbor­
hood. The ideas and opinions 
expressed in this column are not 
necessarily endorsed by the Civic 
Club or the Gazette. 

Mesmerized 
by Scott MacC/ymonds 

There are changes going on 
The winds are blowing strong 
Knocking down concrete walls and 
ways (Go Berlin!) 
It clearly has been much too long 

Pro-choice or no choice 
A question again today 
The Pres says 
Noway 
And Hey 
How about that raise? 

Freedom is hard on anyone 
And its difficult to know 
Where's right 
Who's wrong 
What's the proper way to go 

There are changes going on 
Where are you going to be 
Doing something meaningful 
Or laying on the couch 
Watching T .V. 

ST. MATTHEW'S 
UNITED METHODIST CHURCH 

God's Family Reaching Out 
With Christ's Love. 

SUNDAY WORSHIP - 10:30am (children's 
word 3rd Sun) 

CHURCH SCHOOL- 9:15am (all ages) 
MOTHER'S DAY OUT - Thursday, Friday 

ATTENTION CHILDREN - FREE 
BREAKFAST WITH SANTA 

December 9, 9:30am. 
RESERVATIONS REQUIRED 

4300 N. Shepherd at Crosstlmbers 
697-0671 



w~~oom~ 
all new neighbors at: 

420 W. 32nd 
918 W. 41st 
803 W. 43rd 
858 W. 43rd 

603 Azaleadell 
1075 Gardenia 

December Birthdays 
Brian Sherwood Dec 4 

30-something 
Frank Panzica Dec 7 

40-something 
Elissa Lipham Dec 12 6 yrs 
Denise Sherwood Dec 13 

30-something 
Billy Scherer Dec 18 

30-something 
John McKenney Dec 21 

40-something 
Jacqueline Debien Dec 24 8 yrs 
Nicole Mabry Dec 28 6 yrs 
Stacy Broadrick Dec 29 14 yrs 
Jordan Person Dec 30 3 yrs 
Thomas Lipham Dec 31 4 yrs 

Belated birthday greetings to David 
Horsley whose birthday was Nov. 17. 

Civic Club would like to rec­
ognize first time attendees: 

Paul Hager and John Len­
gyel of Section 1 

Dianna and Cliff Coldiron 
of Section 1 

Edie Carlson Abbey and 
Steve Abbey of Section 1 

Thank you for coming to 
the November meeting and we 
hope to see you there again. 

Hope For The Homeless 

TRANSITIONAL LIVING CENTERS 
Famflfes & Slngfe Adults 

• Quality programs that strengthen family ties through education and training in a 
drug/alcohol free environment. 

• _ Every homeles.s individual who successfully rebuilds his or her life means a 
self-supporting, respoosible person who again becomes a valuable member of 
our society - a person thac you and I can count on. 

• Please send your contribution today! 

THE TRANSITIONAL LMNG CENTERS 
Famlfles & Single Aduhs 
P.O. Bax 14229 
Houston. Toas 7722H229 

YE.5, I will help the home­
less. Here is my gift: 
0 $10.00 0 $50.00 
0 $25.00 0 Other 

Homttless lntsventlon ~rvltts of Texas, Inc. 5009 & 5011 Calhoun 

December Calendar of Events 
SUN MON TUE WED THUR FRI SAT 

I 

1 2 
VOLLEYBALL EVERY SUNDAY Scout 

AT 4:00 pm Fair 
Garden Oaks Elementary School Grounds 2-6 pm 

3 4 5 6 7 8 9 
Civic Club Recycle 
7:00 pm Pick-Up 

8:00 am 

10 11 12 13 14 15 16 
Adopt 

Gazette A 
Deadline Park 

9:00 am 

17 18 19 20 21 22 23 
Xmas SANTA 

Decoration VISITS Contest 
7-9pm 

~ 
25 26 27 28 29 30 

~rnRV _STMAS 
1 

~---------------?-------

Cut calendar out and place on your refrigerator in order not to miss anything! 

TO MY NEIGHBORS I OFFER: SUZANNE DEBIEN, 
REALTORS® 
1235 N. Loop West 

Suite 1120 

Suzanne Debien 
Owner/Broker 

• Service with a personal touch specializing in Close-in neighborhoods 

• Accessibility with 24 hr. answering service 
• Lots of proven marketing techniques 
• Experience as a REAL TOR for 12 years and area resident for 14 years 
• Satisfied customers and clients throughour near northwest 
WATCH FOR GARDEN OAKS UPDATE-0-GRAM - Coming to Your Home Soon 
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697-5220 


